














This process highlighted many gaps, some being systemic
and others being gaps in our funding structure and
operating model. Due to common language barriers and
ensuring our program was accessible, the only required
fields were email and phone number. This meant that we
could still meet the needs of families through a limited
intake process. However, this process posed challenges.
Through this, we identified 29 cases where people did not
share an address on the intake form and 10 people who
did not specifically identify their needs (addresses and
needs were identified by privately contacting the phone
numbers and emails attached to the entries). Thus, this
process created gaps in our information collection system.
This is why the graphs based on the shared Google forms
only account for 385 (93%)  student addresses, or 404
(97%) entries for supports needed. In the future, we will
explore a different intake process that offers a more
accessible way to holistically understand the needs of
interrelated communities. 
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Through this changed process, we can accommodate
many family members in one household while also having
a better reflection of the number of people we are 
 supporting. Throughout this program, we noticed an
increase in need for technology devices which was
largely driven by the shift to online schooling. In order to
address this, we put out a call-out on social media urging
Hamiltonians to donate used devices. While we were able
to connect Black youth with technological supports, this
ultimately led to a large number of devices that are either
malfunctioning or dated and did not serve the intended
purpose. The area of support most needed was back to
school supplies for Black youth. This included backpacks,
notebooks, pencils, pens, crayons, paper, binders etc.
Each kit was individualized, based on each student's
needs. See graph two for more details
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